

Regeneration and Planning London Borough of Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 8ND

Date: 21/4/15

Dear Planning Officer,

I am writing in support of application refs: 2015/1922/P and 2015/2084/L; the refurbishment of the entrance to the Grade-II Listed Kings Court offices, at 8 Goodge Street.

As the owner of a neighbouring business, I feel that these new proposals are well designed and complement the character of this listed building, whilst being sensitive to our local conservation area.

An attractive and welcoming streetscape is important to me as a business owner on Goodge Street. Such enhancements will not only help to boost the future viability of Kings Court, but will have a positive impact on neighbouring business.

Camden needs to keep businesses investing in the borough to maintain its future as one of London's key hubs for growth.

In my view, this investment from the owners of Kings Court also reflects the ambition shown by the council in its local regeneration as part of the West End Project.

I do hope the council will approve this application, which would portray a positive message to local businesses who want to continue to invest in Camden.

Yours,

N. Driscoll Sinclair Pharma